

## SHYC PRESIDENTS REPORT

July-August 2020

Dear Members,

Boat launches continue to be higher than usual for this time of year and weekends have been especially busy. Mornings are the busiest launch times as people want to get out in the water before the afternoon storms arrive.

Covid19 continues to be a major concern for all of us. Florida is still in phase 2 of the recovery but our state has become a hotbed for new cases. We continue to strictly practice social distancing to keep our employees and guests safe. All employees are always required to wear masks and we aggressively sanitize all the common areas at the club. Valet parking continues to be suspended until further notice, although members and guests can drive into the marina area to drop off passengers and to load and unload their gear. If anyone has physical issues with carrying their gear to their boats or loading their car, please ask the valet for assistance and we will provide it on an as needed basis. Please do so ONLY if you are unable to do so yourself. We will resume full services to all members once we deem safe to do so. Boat detailing and repairs are allowed as always. Our food service and bar are open during normal summer hours as allowed by phase 2 state requirements. The last 5 months have been difficult on all of us and I ask everyone to please cooperate with us for the safety of both our employees, other guests, and you.

Labor continues to be a challenging issue for our club. We are 5 employees under our usual summer staffing. Our management is doing a great job in keeping the club operations normal. Again, please understand that we are striving to keep the business operating up to club standards and will continue to work hard to do so.

## **FINANCIAL REPORT AS OF July 25, 2020**

Cash \$ 179,978 A/R: \$ 46,176 A/P: \$ 40,157 Reserve: \$ 356,900



## **JULY EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH**

Our Employee of the month for July is Jeremy Larson. Jeremy has been an employee of the club for 7 years and is the director of maintenance. Jeremy is a very talented person who does an outstanding job. We are very fortunate to have many talented employees who are capable of doing many tasks in keeping our facilities in top condition. Congratulations, Jeremy!

## **SUMMER PROJECTS AND EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE**

All summer maintenance projects are underway and should be done by the end of September.

The most used pieces of equipment at the club are of course the forklifts. The forklifts lift our boats in and out of the water over 60,000 times a year. We cannot afford them to break down. We have completed major maintenance jobs on our big forklift so far this year. We had to replace the wheel spindle, change the forklift covers and replace the tires. These are expensive repairs but are needed to keep the equipment operating properly. All the funds to repair the lifts are budgeted for and are paid out of our operating expenses.

Hurricane season is upon us so please review our Hurricane Guidelines posted on our website. We have 3 phases of hurricane preparedness. A full shutdown is a massive job and requires 3 days to complete and the same time to reopen.

http://www.shycfl.com/documents/Hurricane%20Preparedness%20Guidelines.pdf

Your Board of Directors is extremely dedicated to keep our club a 5 Star marina with great service and value for our members. We want to keep our facility not only a great place to store your boat and entertain your family, but a great investment as well.

Your Board of Directors listens to you and we are available at any time to speak with you and assist in any manner necessary. Once again, I thank you all for your continued support and encouragement.

Sincerely,

Peter Mazzagatti, President Sanibel Harbour Yacht Club pmazzagatti@comcast.net cell 239-470-9577





